Hamlets Grove Homeowners Association Board Meeting 9.21.21 	Start Time:  7:05
Board Members in Attendance:  via Zoom Meeting
· Rick Waid, President rick@richardscottwaid.com
· Denise Leschinski, Vice President  captainden@aol.com
· Lucy Ford, Secretary  lucyblue1956@aol.com
· Anna Azmi serbi410@yahoo.com
· Eric Taylor eric@realestatesarasota.biz
· Steve Carroll carroll.sg@verizon.net
· Pam McDonald macdoodle@comcast.net
Officers in Attendance
· None
Guest Speaker in Attendance
John Cloud, President of the Master Association, provided a recap of the Master Association Long Range Plan.  A summary of the Plan includes:  
· Funds – each QTR, there are funds of $22K obtained from the 4 associations.  Of this, there is approximately $11K spent on monthly expenditures leaving potentially $11K not earmarked
· The goal of the plan is to create a plan that the MA will follow regarding spending and how it is applied to proper projects, and in proper order.  The suggested order is:
1. Properly maintain the viability of the underlying documents for the HOA. 
2. Maintain proper records and hold meetings in accordance with State Statute 720. 
3. Properly maintain and keep in good conditon, the assets of the MA. 
4. Provide for the safety and security of the owners. 
5. Upgrade, landscape and improve the entrance, signage and entry roadway, including islands.  The plan recommendation is to start with the entrance at Lockwood Ridge Rd
· Questions from Grove Board
· Upon completion of John’s presentation, we opened the call for comments/questions on the plan.  Here are the comments/questions that were raised:
· Eric Taylor expressed concern with Item #5 and the recommendation to start at the entrance at Lockwood Ridge Rd.  He stated that, prior to John becoming President of the MA, a vote had been taken to raise dues for the specific purpose of landscape upgrades to the islands and as such, the islands should be 1st priority.  It was noted that there are no documented minutes stating that the raise in dues was to be used for this specific purpose.
· Each member of Board will submit vote to Rick on the Plan
Agenda Items 
· Motion made and approved to approve Minutes from Last meeting
· Budget Review by Treasurer – Treasurer unable to attend meeting – each Board member received Budget via email – will go over line items at next meeting 


· Landscaping 
· Eric reported that he has been working with Yellowstone for replacement of the plants in the 49th Street Island and the Viburnums on the West Entrance.  He received a quote of $1,985 but believed that he could get a better quote.  He will work with Yellowstone and report back to Board.
· As of the distribution of the minutes, Eric Taylor has submitted his resignation from the Board.  It is unclear at this time as to who will be resuming coordination of Landscaping activities within our community 
· Fountains/Ponds
· Plastic drain tiles (sand filters) Anna contacted ELA Group, Engineer/Landscape Architect in Sarasota.   Jeff Sweater volunteered to come out and look at the lake for no charge.   He came out and said our lake was in ok shape   He said there is a little bit of erosion from the down spouts that run into the lake but nothing that we need to worry about.  As far as the sand filters that are exposed/loose, he suggested hiring a landscaper to building up the area where the sand filters are exposed and place sod on top.   He said we can when can leave the sand filters that are showing on the sides of the lake and remove or cut the portions of the sand filters that are sticking out into the lake.     He doesn't feel that is is necessary to replace the sand filters with the new sox dredge that the other company was suggesting. 
Open Action Item:    Anna will contact Yellowstone to give estimates on building up the area where the sand filters are exposed and placing sod on top
· Neighborhood Security
· Cameras – Rick distributed an email from American Wireless Alarm with a quote and specifications for the front and rear entry.  We will discuss proposal at next meeting
· New Signs for Neighborhood
· All signs are up.  The Board thanks Anna for all her calls, emails and hard work in completing this project for our neighborhood. 
· New bulletin boards will need to be installed on the post.
Open Action Item:  Anna, Denise, and Tom (resident) will meet to put up the new bulletin boards
Open Action Item:  County will come to pick up the old signs that were taken down
Open Action Item:  Board to decide if we want to keep the 911 Sign at the 49th Street entrance
· 49th Street Entrance Sign
· The entrance sign at 49th Street is decaying and needs replacement.  Eric received (2) quotes for the signs.  One is for a PVC Sandblasted Sign for $1400.  The other is just PVC for $400.  There was also discussion about the poles that the sign will be attached to.  We will continue to discuss at next meeting
· Housekeeping
· Grove Records – Anna and Pam offered to go through the Grove Records with Rick.  Steve offered up his shed for storage of the records.
· Rick confirmed with an attorney that our records are sufficient and we do not have to go through Reinstatement
· ARB Requests
· The home with the blue tarp is still waiting for the roofers to come
· Two calls have been received regarding a home with a 4-wheel passenger van in the driveway.  There are no commercial markings on the vehicle.  The Board is in agreement that the vehicle is permitted to park in driveway.  
Open Action Item:  Board will readdress the rules regarding vehicles
Open Action Item:  Steve will send out process for ARB Requests
· Homeowner Requests/Complaints
· None as of the meeting; however, after the meeting took place, we received a request from Tara Tahmosh regarding a new pond program that aims to improve water quality in Sarasota Bay and reduce red tide.  She forwarded an article from the Herald Tribune.  She expressed that we use more natural planting techniques rather than Algaecide treatments to protect the fish and infant animals - while also cleaning the water. Native plants are also more aesthetically pleasing.  Anna reached out to the group mentioned in the Herald Tribune article and they are going to assign someone to come out and check both of our ponds at no charge.
· Violations
· No reported violations 
Meeting Adjourned at 8:45 pm.
Next Board Meeting:  Tuesday, October 19th    7:00 PM EST (Board determined this will be via Zoom)

